VILLAGE OF SOUTH LEBANON
MINUTES
WORKSHOP MEETING
NOVEMBER 5, 2015
6:45 P.M.

Mayor Lawhorn called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.

Linda Allen ~ Present Sue Johnson - Present
Randall Atkins— Present Steve Riley — Present
James Boerio — Present James Smith —~ Present

Tony Ledford reported during activities from October. He said they took
advantage of Zoar Road being closed and trimmed trees and put gravel along
guardrail. He said they used the grindings in the parks.

Tony said they did full depth repair on Claude and lene. He said they
painted the bed on a truck and using rain days to get ready for snow
removal. He said we are getting ready to do a service contract for our

sewer pumps. Atkins asked when they were serviced and Tony said they
were not done last year. Atkins stated they need to be serviced every year.
Tony said we had a contract last year but they weren’t done. Tony said
council may want to think about leaf pickup. Discussed possible equipment.

Riley said the Barrett’s told him they were digging a basement in the new
subdivision and dumping it on the curb and then it was all in their driveway.
Tony said he cleaned up and hosed it down. Discussed a low spot. Tony said
the salt bin is running over so we are in good shape to start the season.

Mayor Lawhorn opened the floor to the public:

Leonard Jessen — he said it was a great job on Zoar Road and asked what
originally tore the road up. He asked was it truck traffic or age. He asked

if excess weight of the trucks up and down the hill had anything to do with it.
Mayor Lawhorn said it is a shady area and shady and wet will make the road
deteriorate faster and nothing had been done to that road for a number of
years. Mr. Jessen stated the speed limit in the village is 25 mph and

out on Zoar the speed limit is 35 mph and then 25 mph back into town.
Mayor Lawhorn stated the speed limit was reduced because of the road
condition. Mr. Jessen asked if it will be changed. Mayor Lawhorn said

it is almost impossible to hold 25mph but with the curves it will be up to the
council.




Alkins asked Tony if the Morgan Drive asphalt was our problem. Tony
said when connecting the raw water line it blew under the road and pushed
the gravel up. Atkins said we need to fix it. Atkins asked Tony to
communicate with Mr, Morgan and let him know what is going on.

Sgt. Boylan said he drives fairway from Mason every day and a possible
solution to Vista Ridge may be permanent flashing speed light and also
bold letter in the pavement put speed limit 25mph, or stop ahead. He said
something like that may help draw attention.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 8:10 p.m. by Allen,
seconded by Riley, all yeas.
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Sharon Louallen, Fiscal Officer Lionel Lawhorn, Mayor




